August 13, 2012

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:37 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Monday, August 13, 2012.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Denny Richardson arrived at 7:40.
Also present were Michael Krajniak, Donna Gates, Don Kane, Fred Weber, Don Gisch, Michael Albert and Mickey Wentworth.  
Minutes

The minutes from the July 10th meeting were read.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Brad Anderson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for July was read.  The ending balance was $49,771.83.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Don Kane asked if the Interim Zoning language could be changed to “land could be used for residential use”.  
Mickey Wentworth said the sand filter for her water supply is supposed to be arriving on Thursday or Friday. (August 16-17)

Donna Gates asked if blasting could cause well problems.  She said that Gary was concerned that the vibrations from the blasting may damage his grain bins.

Michael Krajniak said that well testing should include a well assessment, which checks the water table level, not just the water content.

Weber Inspections Contract
Fred Weber spoke to the Town Board.  He informed them that he was currently the State appointed Building Inspector.  He said that the benefit to the Town signing a contract with him would be a lower cost to the Town citizens.  Denny Richardson made a motion to enter into a contract with Fred Weber Inspections from September 1 to December 31, 2012.  Bryce Black seconded and the vote to approve was unanimous.  The Contract was signed.
Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Secretary reported on the meetings held on July 12th and August 6th.


-Interim Zoning  At the July 12th meeting the Plan Commission discussed the Interim Zoning Ordinance.  It was decided to recommend to the Town Board that the Interim Zoning be kept in place until the Town Zoning Ordinance was completed, but that there needed to be a paragraph added to the ordinance that included the penalties for violation.

At the August 6th meeting the Plan Commission discussed the need to amend the Comprehensive Plan to cover Nonmetallic mining.  This will be done before completion of the Zoning Ordinance.  Citizens concerns brought to the Plan Commission included concerns that the Developer’s Agreement would not be aggressive enough, a complaint about dust due to the Bechel Trucking Company not watering their roads, and sand filters for the effected wells not being installed yet.
Road Reports

The County has finished mowing the Town road ditches.
Discuss Five Member Board Ordinance
The Board discussed the advantages and disadvantages of going to a five member board.  It was decided to put the ordinance on the September agenda for consideration and possible action.
Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for September 18, 2012, 7:30 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports and the Five Member Board Ordinance.
Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 9:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

